
COMMUNITY PRIORITIES

MEMORIAL PARK

WHAT ARE WE DOING ON COLLEGE DRIVE/HWY 19?
MnDOT is planning to reconstruct College Dr./Hwy 19 from 4th Street to Bruce Street in the City of Marshall in 2025. The 
road pavement has deteriorated and the city of Marshall needs to replace aging utilities. MnDOT and the City of Marshall 
are partnering together on this large project.

Input from the community identified improving safety for drivers, walkers and bicycles as the most important 
priority for the project. Other top priorities included making it easier to get from one side of town to the other and 
improvements for people who walk. 

College Drive/Hwy 19 Reconstruction Project

Make it easier to 
get from one side of 

town to the other

MEMORIAL PARK

Improvements for 
people who 

walk

Safety for 
walkers, bikers, 

and drivers

The intersection at 
Country Club Drive is 

confusing. Drivers aren’t 
sure what to do.”

It is really hard to turn 
onto College Dr/Hwy 19 

at the Marshall St bridge. 
You just can’t see.

There are a lot of trucks 
coming through town 

and making a turn onto 
College Dr./Hwy 19 is 
really tough for them 

and us.

WHAT WE HEARD



WHO WE HEARD FROM
Face to face meetings and an online survey gathered input from the community on their priorities for College Dr./Hwy 19.  

MnDOT and the City of Marshall would like to thank Marshall Public Schools Early Childhood Programming, Southwest 
Adult Basic Education, and the Marshall Area Chamber of Commerce for their partnership in helping to connect with 
businesses and young families.

OUR PROMISE TO THE PUBLIC
MnDOT and the City of Marshall are committed to engaging with the citizens of the Marshall area to clearly understand 
the concerns, priorities and aspirations of the community. We will listen and account for the community’s input while 
considering improvement options for the project, and we will provide feedback to the community on how their input 
influenced project decisions.

OVER 500 PARTICIPANTS provided hundreds of comments in several 
languages including English, Somali, Spanish and the Karen languages.

STAY UPDATED
Sign up to receive project emails at: mndot.gov/d8/projects/hwy19marshall

NEXT STEPS
Using the input we heard from the community, MnDOT and the City of Marshall are developing corridor recommendations. 
Starting in early summer of 2020, the community will be asked to give their feedback on potential improvements. 

ONLINE 
SURVEY

Over 300 
responses 
received

Available on 
computer, 

phone, and 
tablet

FACE TO FACE 
MEETINGS

Meetings 
with 

community 
partners

Two 
Community 

Visioning 
Workshops

Meetings with: 
 » Marshall Area Chamber of 

Commerce & local businesses
 » Emergency Service Providers 

(Marshall Police, Marshall Fire, 
Minnesota State Patrol and Avera)

 » Southwest Adult Basic Education 
students

 » Marshall Public Schools Early 
Childhood families

 » True Light Christian School 
administration

 » UCAP Community Transit
 » Freight

mndot.gov/d8/projects/hwy19marshall

